Cannock Folk Dance Club
WELCOME YOU BACK!!  [image: image1.jpg]



Come and join us on Tuesday 7th September 2021

St Stephen’s Church Hall at 8 pm.

PLEASE USE THE FIRE EXIT DOOR AT THE BACK OF THE CHURCH

Hi everyone, it is so nice to be saying these words again after such a long break.

I hope that you are all well and are looking forward to meeting up again.  It was lovely to see so many at our picnic afternoon the other week and good to see folks wanting to dance again. 
 However, we do understand that not everyone is feeling sure about their safety so we will start up with all the safety procedures in place that we are used to now and that are in keeping with the Government’s advice. A list of these is at the end of this Newsletter.

We have decided not to use the kitchen at all, so will not be asking for volunteers to make tea and coffee.  Please bring your own drink.
Although we have not been able to have an AGM since 2019, the Committee were just at the beginning of their 3 year term of office and so are still running the club as best we can.  Our terms end in May 2022 so we will continue until June 2022 to have our usual AGM meeting to give everyone an opportunity to vote in a new Committee. 

The final Statements of Accounts are ready to be examined.  Unfortunately, after sadly losing Pat Kiernan during lock down, we no longer have an Independent Examiner to check them for us. We will be asking for a volunteer to undertake this ‘once a year’ task for the club.  Please have a think and let us know if you would like to give it a go.

It has been a challenging year for everyone and, despite not actually having a club to go to we have still had to pay all the usual annual bills such as affiliation fees and insurance fees to keep everything in order. 

The Club’s bank is going to start charging us so we are looking into changing bank.  Linda is looking at the possibility of having a Contactless Card reader – this would have to be purchased and we would be charged a fee each time it was used!  This may not be cost effective.

 For this reason we will ask everyone to pay the Annual Membership fee that would have been paid last May (2021) [£3.00 each] as well as a slightly increased Weekly Sub of £2.00 on 7th September in order to top up the account. A Total of £5.

WHEN YOU ARRIVE:- We would be very grateful if you could bring the exact change for us so that it will speed up your entrance.
We will have an Attendance List for you to check your contact details just in case we need to contact you quickly. (see safety notes).

We are assuming that we have all been double jabbed! If for some reason you have not could you please have a private word with one of the committee. Thank you all for your help and encouragement. 

THE FUTURE:- We are going ahead with our plans for the rest of the year and hoping that all will be well and we can enjoy being back together.  The dates we have so far:

7th September 2021   – Vicky Baker calling easy and hands free dances (we will see how we go and how everyone is feeling.  You will be welcome to wear masks if you wish, although it is not a requirement at the moment.

Saturday 4th December – Our Christmas Dance with Geoff Cubit – band to be   

                                        booked.  Tickets only as usual. More details later.

Tuesday 14th December – Club Party Night – no club after that for December                                                                 except:

Tuesday 28th December – Twixt and Tween with Fish and Chip Supper –  

                                         bookings will be taken later.

Club will not open then until:- 

Tuesday 1st February – We have found in the past that folks were not keen to come in the early weeks of January and often the weather is too bad anyway.  As we stay open throughout August when most clubs are closed the Committee decided to give this a try and see how everyone feels.
All these decisions have been made with you all in mind.  However we cannot hope to please everyone.  If there is anything that you have objections to please LET US KNOW and we can think again.  Any help and advice on how best to keep the club running smoothly is always welcome. 

Happy Dancing Again ..  Best Wishes from YOUR Committee

Read on for Safety Arrangements ........................

To help everyone feel comfortable and safe please follow the procedures below – thank you for your help and co-operation –

1.  Please use the hand sanitizer provided  as you go in and sign in at the door.  Please check that your contact number is correct and tell us if it is not.

2.  Please contact a club committee member if you later find you have had a positive test for Covid  so that we can inform everyone on the list that they may have been in contact.

3.  All the main touch points will have been cleaned before you arrive.
4.  Masks are not required but feel free to wear one while moving around if you wish.

5.  Windows and internal doors will be open (weather permitting) to allow air to circulate
6.  BRING YOUR OWN DRINK, we will not be using the kitchen at this time.

7.  No more than two people in the Ladies or Gents at one time, please. We'll prop the outer door open slightly so you can call 'OK to come in?' if you're not sure.

8.  Please don't come if you are coughing and sneezing or feeling unwell for any reason.  
(This is a good idea as a general rule in the future as all coughs, colds and tummy bugs soon spread through the club, especially in the winter months – let’s all work hard to keep everyone safe.  Perhaps think about having the usual annual Flu jab plus any extra Covid jabs that are seen to be necessary.  Let’s all stay safe and well)
